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TO: City of Charlotte Planning Commission 

FROM: Bryan Myrkle, Community Development Director 

SUBJECT: Daryl’s Way boundary adjustments 

DATE: APRIL 1, 2021 

 

On your Planning Commission agenda for this coming Tuesday’s meeting are two boundary 

adjustments intended to wrap-up the effort to create waterfront lots in Sanstone Estates that we 

have been working on for the past two months.  

As previously discussed, the developer of Sanstone Estates has agreed to extend the property lines 

of two more parcels to secure water access for those residents. While these narrow water access 

areas create lot extensions and parcel shapes that are not common elsewhere in the City, this style or 

lot shape is in keeping with properties found throughout the state along water frontage. 

Furthermore, I do not believe these violate the standards for property size and shape found in the 

City Code.  

While the Code does discourage excessively long or narrow lots, and calls for side lot lines that are at 

a right angle to the street (or at least having a radial relationship to the street), it also indicates that 

lot size and shape for residential uses should “be appropriate to the location and type of 

development contemplated.” Because, the original plat for these parcels does strictly adhere to our 

standards, as does the balance of these individual properties; and because these extensions are 

intended to provide access to the nearby water resource for the residents, it is my opinion that these 

boundary adjustments are indeed appropriate for the location and type of development.  

 






